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TO  :  THE THOMASIAN COMMUNITY  
 
FROM  :  OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL  
 
RE  :  VICTORY HOMECOMING FOR MR. ERNEST JOHN “EJ” OBIENA  
 
DATE  :  27 SEPTEMBER 2022  
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
The University prepares a Victory Homecoming for Mr. Ernest John “EJ” U. Obiena, which will 
be held at the UST Manila campus on 29 September 2022 (Thursday), from 10:00 am onwards. 
 
Mr. Obiena, a fourth-year Electronics Engineering student, who is currently on leave to 
concentrate on his training abroad, has played Track and Field for UST in the University Athletics 
Association of the Philippines (UAAP) and UniGames, and is now the world’s number 3 pole 
vault athlete and a Filipino Olympian. 
 
Through the Central Committee on University Events, in coordination with the UST Faculty of 
Engineering (FOE) and the UST Institute of Physical Education and Athletics (IPEA), he will be 
given the honor of signing the University Guest Book in front of the Arch of the Centuries and 
will pay a courtesy visit to the University Rector.  
 
A Testimonial Luncheon, Press Conference, and Video Shoots will consequently be held at the 
Grand Ballroom of the Paredes Building, to be followed by a brief encounter with the Engineering 
students at the Fr. Roque Ruaño Building and fellow athletes at the Quadricentennial Pavilion. 
 
May we continue praying for our fellow Thomasian’s good health, right disposition, and 
unparalleled tenacity, as he continuously inspires the Thomasian community through excellence 
in sports. 
 
Thank you. 
 
 
 
FR. LOUIE R. CORONEL, O.P., EHL 
Secretary-General 
 


